Pucklechurch Cricket Club - Rules, Responsibilities & Etiquette
These notes are intended to give all PCC players and families a general guide as to how the Club operates and what is expected of its members.
Committee and Club Management

The Club is managed by a committee made up of the following officers as well as the Youth Team Managers and Sunday Team Captain:

President



Malcolm Frankcom

Chairman



Dean Freestone

Vice Chairman


Steve Frankcom

1st Team/Club Captain

Mike Wiltshire

2nd Team Captain

Dean Freestone

3rd Team Captain

Andy Grainger

Secretary



Vicky Freestone

Hon Treasurer


Malcolm Grainger

Child Welfare Officer

Gail Boyle

Committee meetings take place on a regular basis and an AGM is held once a year.

Website
The website is the Club’s main form of communication.  Policy documents are available to download as well as information regarding fixtures, fund raising, kit and other events. Messages can be sent to the Management Committee via the website contact forms.

Membership & Signing On
All players must complete a club registration form and pay a signing fee at the beginning of each season. Senior players must also register as members of the Social Club for which there is also a fee. Senior players who do not pay before the end of May will liable to a surcharge for every month their payment stays in arrears. In extremis membership fees can be made in instalments BUT only by arrangement with the Captain and club treasurer.

All outstanding fees must be cleared by the end of the season.

Nets & Training
Nets are usually arranged between February and the beginning of the season – a charge is made for these on a week by week basis to cover costs. A professional coach is often available during these sessions. Once the season begins, training for youth players takes place on Sunday mornings at the Rec. Senior players usually meet on a Thursday evening. Please check the website for details.
Selection
It is the responsibility of all players to make their Captain or Manager aware of any dates on which they are unavailable due to work, holiday or injury as soon as possible. 

Senior team selection usually takes place on midweek evenings and made available via the club website. Players are responsible for checking and acknowledging their availability via the website. 
Pitch Preparation
All senior team players all have a responsibility to help with weekly pitch preparation. This will be organised via a rota published on the Club website.  If players are unable to fulfil a duty on the date they have been allocated it is their responsibility to swap the duty with another player who can, and to inform their Captain of the change.

Kit
Ideally all players should wear branded PCC kit but under present economic circumstances we do not expect everybody to be able to do so.  Wherever possible, however, we would ask that all new kit purchases are made via the Club. Our club kit is relatively cheap and better quality than most which can be found.  PCC kit items can be viewed on the Club’s website. These can be purchased at signing-on days, or to order throughout the season if we do not have stock in hand.  
NB. Payment for kit must be paid in full on receipt.  Order forms can be downloaded from the Club website.
Match Days
· Captains and Managers will specify a meet time that is deemed appropriate for match preparation and players must make every effort to get there on time.  Players who suspect they may be late or cannot make the match at all, they must contact their Captain (senior players) or Manager (youth players) as soon as possible.
· Senior players must make efforts to wear a blue Club shirt to travel to and from matches 

· All players must stay in their whites whilst matches are being played, unless in exceptional circumstances and with the express permission of their Captain. 

· The changing rooms need to be swept out and cleaned after every game, captains/managers will make sure this is done.

· All equipment needs to be away in the correct places after each game, not dumped in the old referee's room.

Weekly Subs & Fines (Seniors Players)
All players who play senior team cricket are required to pay weekly subs – there are concessionary rates for unwaged/student/youth players who play in senior matches.  Senior and Sunday team captains will be responsible for collecting subs after matches and passing them to the Club treasurer. Arrears will be recorded and must be cleared as soon as possible. A system of small light-hearted fines are levied against senior team players (all ages) which are collected at the end of matches – ‘misdemeanours’ may include late arrival, dropped catches, etc. At the end of the season these are used to provide senior team players with an evening out. 
Teas

 All senior players (including youth players that play at senior level),  as well as all Sunday team players, are required to take responsibility for the making of a ‘tea’. This either means they opt to make one themselves or provide the name and contact details of someone who will do this on their behalf.  Tea makers will be contacted before the start of the season to confirm dates by a member of the Social Committee. 

 2011 season 3rd team home matches will mostly be played at Stothert & Pitt and so arrangements for tea to be transported and served must also be made.  NB players who play on both Saturday and Sundays may be required to be responsible for two teas. 
A guide to making tea is available on request to anyone who has not made one before. NB tea making is less onerous if done in pairs.

NB PCC supporters that attend matches are welcome to have sandwiches etc. that are left over from tea BUT only after the players have finished and generally when play has resumed. A small donation to club funds will be asked for in return.
Social Committee & Fundraising
A small sub-committee exists to organise fund raising activities and events so that cricket can continue to be played and enjoyed by PCC players without having to resort to charging exorbitant membership and subscription fees. The committee facilitates the provision of teas and other club activities such as Single Wicket and runs some events entirely in the interest of promoting club/team spirit. 
Any member of PCC is more than welcome to suggest ideas and take responsibility for organising fund raising events or seeking out sponsorship. The success of our fundraising activity relies on players and their families’ participation - if we fail to raise enough money players will either have to pay considerably higher membership fees/subs next year or understand that the Club will cease to be financially viable to run.
Single Wicket Competition 
This is a club-wide fun and family-friendly day that traditionally takes place on the Sunday before August BH Monday and is a series of day long knockout competitions played on the Rec. 
Competition rules will be posted on the club website but in summary separate competitions are organised by age group for youth players and one for senior players. Opponents are drawn, round by round, against each other to bowl and bat a limited number of overs with a full fielding side in support - the winner of each pair is the player scoring the highest number of runs who then moves on to the next round until the competition concludes.
Players must pay to enter the competition but the fee includes, breakfast, a luxury buffet lunch and evening BBQ. Supporters, family and friends are encouraged to attend and can also buy inclusive tickets for lunch and the evening BBQ, on a person by person basis in advance. 

NB Youth team presentations for Player of the Year etc. take place on the evening of single wicket day.

Seniors Dinner Dance
This usually takes place in the Autumn at a local venue and consists of a formal sit-down meal for which there is a charge and team presentation evening. Details will be made available to seniors and their supporters (and youth team players who play senior level cricket). Bookings with payment will be taken in advance of the evening. Coach transport may also be provided with a range of pick up/drop points for a small charge per person (number dependent)
